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April 27,2018
Dear WMST Students and Families,

We regret to inform you that, by action of the DC Public Charter School Board (DC PCSB),
Washington Mathematics Science Technology Public Charter School (WMST PCS) will be
closing as of June 30, 2018.

We understand that this occasion has the potential to be disruptive in the life of your
child(ren). We take this process seriously and hope to mitigate any potential negative
impacts. Our primary responsibility, along with DC PCSB, continues to be to your child’s
education. DC PCSB have developed specific procedures to follow in the course of the
school’s closure designed to minimize the disruption for your child(ren) and make the
transition to a new school as smooth as possible. This includes working to address specific
credit requirements and document transition. PCSB will be working with us to make sure
these procedures are adhered to.

Enrolling your child in a new school as soon as possible is important for a smooth transition
and continuation of all educational services to which your child is entitled. Please note that
the My School DC post-lottery application for admission to public charter schools and out-
of-boundary DCPS schools is currently available here, (myschooldc.org) and we encourage
you to fill this out as soon as possible. You may also enroll your child in their DCPS
neighborhood school for the 2018-19 school year.

WMST will conduct enrollment activities with students during school hours starting
Wednesday, May 2, 2018 and continuing until all students have completed an enrollment
application. The school also has laptops available for parent/guardian use to enroll your
student. Please free to reach out to the school if you need any assistance with enrollment.

While it is your responsibility as a parent to choose a new school in which to enroll your
child, DC PCSB has enrollment specialists available to aid you in making an enrollment
decision, and they will reach out to you in the upcoming days. If you have any questions
regarding this process, you can reach DC PCSB staff at (202) 328-2660.

S1ncerely,
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Head of School
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